	BILL ANALYSIS


	H.B. 2671

	By: Miles

	Transportation

	Committee Report (Unamended)


	BACKGROUND AND PURPOSE 
The Texas Workforce Commission’s Regulatory Integrity Division investigates alleged violations of law relating to employment services and unemployment. Interested parties note that in order to identify those persons who are allegedly committing the violations, division staff need access to Department of Public Safety driver's license photos and signatures.  However, the Motor Vehicle Records Disclosure Act does not currently provide for this disclosure.  H.B. 2671 amends the act to require a motor vehicle record to be disclosed in connection with enforcement matters under the Labor Code.   


	RULEMAKING AUTHORITY 
It is the committee's opinion that this bill does not expressly grant any additional rulemaking authority to a state officer, department, agency, or institution.



	ANALYSIS 
H.B. 2671 amends the Transportation Code to require personal information obtained by an agency in connection with a motor vehicle record to be disclosed for use in connection with any matter of enforcement by the Texas Workforce Commission under provisions of law relating to employment services and unemployment. The bill specifies that provisions of law relating to permitted disclosures of motor vehicle records do not prohibit the disclosure of a person's photographic image to an agency of the state investigating an alleged violation of a state or federal law relating to the obtaining, selling, or purchasing of a benefit authorized by provisions of law relating to employment services and unemployment.



	EFFECTIVE DATE 
On passage, or, if the bill does not receive the necessary vote, September 1, 2011.
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